Freedom of Information Act 2000 – complaints against Children’s Safeguarding Social Workers
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:
Please can you provide information from 2010 till currently on the number of complaints made against Children's safeguarding Social Workers. I would like to know how many were investigated, how many of those complaints were substantiated, and action taken against those who were the subject of the complaint. 

Answer: 

	Year
	Statutory Complaints Received
	Number 
Investigated
	Number Upheld or Partially Upheld

	09/10
	69
	65
(3 withdrawn by complainants

1 refused due to active police investigation)
	21

	10/11
	72
	67
(5 withdrawn by complainants)
	23

	11/12
	74
	71

(3 withdrawn by complainants)
	30

	12/13
	61
	59

(2 withdrawn by complainants)
	21

	13/14
	65
	62

(3 withdrawn by complainants)
	18

	14/15
	65
	62

(4 withdrawn by complainants)
	31

	15/16
	89
	85

(4 withdrawn by complainants)
	36

	6 months April 16-Sept 16
	50
	48

(2 withdrawn by complainants)
	21


Data following 16 September 2016 is currently not available.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

Could you also please give the number of children’s social workers dismissed and the reasons since 2008.

4 Children’s Social Workers were dismissed since 2008 – they were dismissed through relevant HR procedures.  
As the figure is less than 5 there is potential for an individual to be identified if the reason of their dismissal is released. The Council considers that this meets the definition of personal data set out in Section 1 of the Data Protection Act 1998 (DPA).  
In this instance the Council considers that the personal information is processed for the purpose of employment and not for disclosure to the wider world (which is how any disclosure under FOI is judged).  Given this, and the small number of individuals involved, the Council considers that any disclosure under FOI constitutes a breach of the first principle of the DPA, that a fair and lawful processing and also of the second DPA principle, that of processing of specified and not in compatible purpose. 

This therefore constitutes a refusal under section 17 of the Freedom of information Act 2000.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

